From: McKnight, Kevin - DNR

Sent: Monday, February 14, 2022 9:26 AM

To: Kevin Tubbs

Cc: Kevin Hedinger; Suzanne Murawski; McKnight, Kevin - DNR

**Subject:** 500 W Waukau Ave (02-71-587406) & 359 W Waukau Ave (02-71-587405)

Kevin,

I have summarized below the comments and discussion from the January 26, 2022 PFAS Review Committee meeting. Please review and utilize the feedback to create a scope of work for the next phase of investigation. Please contact me with any questions.

## 500 W Waukau Ave (02-71-587406)

- NR716 SIR needs to be completed
  - Workplan needed to delineate extent of PFAS compounds in groundwater.
  - PFAS compounds without proposed standards considered environmental pollution and degree and extent needs to be defined.
  - Sediment sample WP-SB-9
    - Additional evaluation/sampling needed to determine if source of contamination is from storm sewer outfall.
    - Additional sampling will be needed to quality for offsite exemption.
  - Compounds without proposed standards Site specific soil and groundwater standards may be proposed for use.

## 359 W Waukau Ave (02-71-587405)

- NR716 SIR needs to be completed
  - Workplan needed to delineate extent of PFAS compounds in soil, sediment, and groundwater. Step out investigation warranted.
  - Question: Are the previously collected "sediment" samples are actually sediment or should they be considered shallow soil? Please discuss in future submittals
  - o Groundwater detection limits appear elevated (ex. PFOA). Please review and work with lab to determine if lower detection limits can be achieved.
  - PFAS compounds without proposed standards considered environmental pollution and degree and extent needs to be defined.
  - Compounds without proposed standards Site specific soil and groundwater standards may be proposed for use.

## We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at <a href="http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey">http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey</a> to evaluate how I did.

Kevin D. McKnight

Hydrogeologist - Remdiation and Redevelopment Program

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources Oshkosh Service Center 625 E CTY Y, Suite 700 Oshkosh WI 54901

Phone: 920-808-0170 (This is the number you should use to contact me from this point forward)

Kevin.McKnight@wisconsin.gov

